
DRAFT

Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

December 21, 2010

Present:   Earl Leighton, Katy Wells, Jeff Jenkins, Jim Wells, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Representative 

Absent: Karen Ober and Tim Lang

 At 6:42 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

 Chair Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes of October 19, 2010, 2nd by Jeff Jenkins all were in favor.

Chair Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes of November 16, 2010, 2nd by Dave Nickerson all were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence


None

Review of Financial Report (12/20/10)


The committee reviewed and discussed the financial report dated 12/20/10, for the 5 months ending 11/30/10.  No follow up questions asked.

New Business

BOS Budget


The committee reviewed the budget from the BOS and Jeff Jenkins stated that the “town car” should have a line item for the gas and repairs in the Executive budget.  Bob Veloski stated that this expense comes from the DPW budget with the other town vehicles.


Dave Nickerson reported that the BOS are making suggestions for cuts to the office employee’s hours.  This should be a savings to both payroll for time not working and overhead with the office not in operation.


Jeff Jenkins made a motion to cap 4151.390 at $200 until we can get a further breakdown of the specifics for “other services”, 2nd by Chair Leighton.  The committee also discussed the need for a revenue breakdown for this line.


The committee continued to review the budget and request explanations of some of the line items from Bob Veloski.  Dave Nickerson made a motion to continue the meeting until 9pm, 2nd by Jim Wells all were in favor at 8:30 pm.


Chair Leighton made a motion to request a breakdown from the Recreation Department and Welfare Officer for their mileage line items, 2nd by Dave Nickerson all were in favor.


There was no budget submitted for Zoning.


Chair Leighton stated that the YAP would like an appointment to meet with us, the committee agreed on February 22.


Jeff Jenkins reviewed the documents we received tonight and stated that there should be 51 pages from the descriptions from the department heads to go with BOS budget.

At 8:55 pm, Katy Wells made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells

Budget Committee Member and Secretary


